
RIVER TO SEA TRANSPORTATION PLANNING ORGANIZATION 
 

Notice of Public Hearing for the  
2040 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) 

 
Notice is hereby given that the River to Sea Transportation Planning Organization (R2CTPO) will conduct 
a public hearing at its regular TPO Board meeting on Wednesday, September 23, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. in 
the River to Sea TPO Conference room located at 2570 W. International Speedway Blvd. Suite 100, 
Daytona Beach FL.  The purpose of the hearing is to receive public input regarding the draft 2040 Long 
Range Transportation. Public comments are welcomed and encouraged during the public hearing or 
they may be submitted directly to the TPO office prior to the public hearing by email, mail or telephone. 
 
The R2CTPO invites you to a public hearing for the 2040 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP). The 
2040 LRTP is a 25-year projection to identify strategies that satisfy the transportation needs of the 
R2CTPO Metropolitan Planning Area (MPA). This MPA encompasses all of Volusia County and portions of 
Flagler County inclusive of the cities of Flagler Beach, Beverly Beach, and portions of Palm Coast and 
Bunnell.  Projects selected for inclusion in the 2040 LRTP are intended to reflect the Vision and Goals of 
the MPA and its member governments.  
 
The LRTP is the guiding document that identifies needed transportation projects and the anticipated 
federal and state funds that will support their development. Federal law requires the LRTP to be “cost-
feasible” so the TPO forecasts federal, state, and local financial resources that will cover the costs of the 
proposed projects. This update must be adopted no later than September 30, 2015.  
  
The draft documents for the 2040 Long Range Transportation Plan are available on the TPO’s LRTP 
website at http://www.r2cmobility2040.com/.  For further information or questions please contact: 
 

Jean Parlow, Transportation Planner/Project Manager 
2570 W. International Speedway Blvd, Suite 100 
Daytona Beach, FL  32114 
386-226-0422 ext. 20417 
jparlow@r2ctpo.org 

 
NOTE: If a person decides to appeal any decision made by the board with respect to any matter 
considered at such meeting or hearing, he will need a record of the proceedings including the testimony 
and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based.  To that end, such person will want to ensure that a 
verbatim record of the proceedings is made. 
 
The River to Sea TPO does not discriminate in any of its programs or services.  To learn more about our 
commitment to nondiscrimination and diversity visit our Title VI webpage at www.r2ctpo.org or contact 
the Title VI/Nondiscrimination Coordinator, Pamela Blankenship at 386-226-0422 or 
pblankenship@r2ctpo.org. 
 
If you require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, please call 
Pamela Blankenship at 386-226-0422 ext. 20416, five (5) working days prior to the meeting date. 
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